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NETWORK NEWS:
PILN Soundbites: PILN Soundbites is a monthly issue of network and other news from around the region, focusing on invasive species management and biodiversity conservation. All issues of PILN Soundbites are available on the PILN Webpage at the SPREP website: www.sprep.org/piln. We are still updating and redesigning the PILN Webpage to accommodate new information and materials. We expect to have this completed within the next few months. Please feel free to share this Soundbite with your fellow colleagues and networks that may also find this information of interest. Also please e-mail your thoughts, comments and suggestions to: markb@sprep.org or piln@sprep.org.
PILN 2009 Network Meeting: Funding is still being sought to support our next Network meeting still targeted at present for the last quarter of this year although this appears as this target is not likely. We are currently looking at venue options and costs to hold this important meeting and as it is not likely we will be able to fund the same number of participants as in the past we encourage all countries, teams and organizations to allocate appropriate funding for their participation in the meeting.

As always we would wish to make the best of this opportunity and therefore would like to ask everyone for any comments and suggestions on location, venue, content, field trips, etc. We are currently investigating the possibility of Samoa hosting the meeting and we will keep you posted as to the outcome. Should no other countries or teams be able to host such a meeting then we will continue to develop plans for Samoa and/or an alternate centralized location in the region in order to reduce costs. Please remember that PILN is a participant-driven network and therefore your input is invaluable.
COUNTRY ACTIVITIES/ACTION PLANS: Not all teams and their achievements and or plans are included here and for those missed out it just means I failed to catch up with you in time, or you haven’t had time to put some words together so apologies and please give us some news for the next issue due out SEPTEMBER 30, 2009. Several of you have suggested that this is the most interesting and valuable part of the Soundbites so let’s all work hard to make it better.
SAMOA: Protecting the natural heritage of Samoa: As fairytales go, Hamelin used a pied piper and pipes to rid the town of rats. In real life, Samoa is using a helicopter and rat bait.

The valuable native wildlife of Samoa’s Nu’utele and Nu’ulua islands is severely affected by the Pacific rat. These islands are two of the four which make up the Aleipata islands group. They are rich in Samoa's natural heritage but this heritage is under severe threat.  For example, these islands are home to the last remaining Friendly Ground Doves, now one of the rarest birds of Samoa but which used to inhabit Upolu. Rats eat the eggs of the birds and other animal life, and they also have a negative impact upon the lowland forests by eating seeds and young plant shoots. If the natural heritage on the islands is to survive so that future generations can see the original wildlife and lowland forests of Samoa then action needs to be taken now to remove threats, including rats.
The Chief Executive Officer of the Ministry of Natural Resources and Environment (MNRE) of the Government of Samoa, Dr. Tu’u’u Ieti Taulealo, believes that partnerships are a special feature of this project, highlighting the importance of community support in sustaining nature conservation. “This is the first project of its kind in Samoa, to protect our natural heritage. We want to see our unique plant and animal life thrive and I hope our community will see the value of this project and support further work in this area.  It’s also a great opportunity for our staff to learn as we work in partnership with many other organizations out there to make sure this project is carried out effectively.”
In the early 1990s, biologists identified the forests of Nu’utele and Nu’ulua islands as among the best remaining lowland forests in Samoa. With lowland forest being the most threatened habitat in the Pacific, work to save this ecosystem in Samoa has become an environmental priority.  An important first step in restoring these islands to their former glory is to remove the rats, which were brought there by early human colonists hundreds of years ago. The most effective way to do this is to use a helicopter to drop carefully selected rat bait as well as a lot of expertise, preparation and good weather. The helicopter is used to fly above the two islands to drop brodifacoum bait, using a spreader to ensure it is dropped evenly and widely. Brodifacoum is the same chemical used in ordinary rat bait that anyone can buy in shops for use around the house, and has been developed specifically for mammals.  A state of the art GPS tracking tool helps ensure that all areas of the two islands are scientifically covered by the bait. Two bait drops need to be made island wide at least a week apart to ensure all rats are eradicated.
This form of rat eradication has proven successful in New Zealand, Fiji and elsewhere. In New Zealand, a rat eradication project on Raoul Island helped the long term survival of threatened birds such as the Kermadec storm petrel, white tern and masked booby, while in Fiji rats have been eradicated from the Ringgold Islands and some others, to help the recovery of seabird populations and iguanas there. “I think the opportunity for everyone to learn from this experience in Samoa is great and who knows?  Maybe some of the other Pacific islands will see it appropriate for them to do likewise in their own communities,” said Dr Taulealo.
As a safety measure in the Nu’utele and Nu’ulua operation, Friendly Ground Doves were captured and removed first, in case the doves mistook the rat bait for food as they are ground feeding birds. The doves were kept in captivity during the operation. “We’ve been working closely with experts from zoos around the world and built an aviary to house the doves temporarily. 23 doves are now being held in captivity, and we’ll return them after the operation when the baits are no longer a risk,” said Dr David Butler who is the project adviser. “This is really the whole of Samoa’s Friendly Ground Dove population, and we needed to make sure they were safe.”

However, monitoring after the first bait drop showed that doves were still alive and healthy on the islands after the first bait drop, so these fears appear to have been unfounded. “The significance of this project is that once all the rats are gone, all the original Samoan species of wildlife will breed much more successfully”……………. http://www.sprep.org/article/news_detail.asp?id=678 takes you to the full story – otherwise you can use www.sprep.org. For more information please contact SPREP’s Invasive Species Officer.

Dr. Alan Tye
Email: alant@sprep.org 

Phone: (685) 21929 
Fax: (685) 20231
Web: www.sprep.org 
Cane Toad Interceptions Continue in Samoa: Many of Samoa’s closest neighbours and trading partners have naturalized populations of the Cane Toad Bufo marinus (Bufonidae) these include American Samoa, Hawaii, and Fiji and because of this Samoa must remain vigilant in its efforts to prevent the toads from sneaking in and establishing on its own islands. Over the last few years there have been a total of 9 reports on Cane Toad sightings or interceptions from November 2006 to August 2009 with 4 of these being actual interceptions of Cane toads by families. Of the 9 reports made, 6 have been during the wet season and the areas from where these cane toads were found have been mainly near the major port area in Apia but are now apparently spreading further abroad as the last interception was out near the Aleipata area on the east coast of Upolu Island. The last specimen was confirmed as a gravid female full of eggs and the family which reported the specimen stated that their son who found it had recognized the toads call from a recent trip he had taken to American Samoa. As only males call it is hoped that there is no small population established in the area as the hunt continues with SNITT, MAF and MNRE involvement. All interceptions and reports received by Quarantine have been by concerned families proving that public awareness is an effective management tool.
Mark Bonin
SNITT Member
GUAM:

UOG Scientists Battle Sugarcane Weevil: You may have never encountered the New Guinea sugarcane weevil Rhabdoscelus obscures, but this naughty little weevil may be enjoying life in your coconut, betel nut or other palms. The larvae bore into living tissue of palm branches, producing tunnels that weaken affected parts of the host plant and permit the invasion of fungal and bacterial pathogens. In coconut palms they bore into the base of the trunk and can weaken the tree until it is blown down in high winds. In betel nut palms they frequently bore into areas near the growing tip of the tree and the end result may be death. Dr. Gadi V. P. Reddy of the Western Pacific Tropical Research Center, UOG has been awarded a $75,000 USDA Natural Resources Conservation Service grant to address the weevil threat to palms in the region. This miniature menace is especially troubling for nursery owners. In collaboration with the Northern Marianas College, Dr. Reddy and his research team will develop environmentally friendly control tactics designed to reduce the use of insecticides currently employed to control the New Guinea sugarcane weevil. This integrated pest management (IPM) approach will safeguard the environment and keep palm trees healthy. USDA grant funding will support the design of an efficient pheromone trap for catching weevils in field conditions, and experiments with Petri dish traps containing fungal spores (Beauveria bassiana and Metarhizium anisopliae) for auto dissemination through trapped weevils. Dr. Reddy will conduct sugarcane weevil control experiments at several major ornamental nurseries throughout Guam, which will allow growers and nursery owners to participate in all phases of the project and learn integrated control tactics and environmentally friendly best pest management practices. This project will provide basic, applied, and practical information on the control of R. obscurus in the Mariana Islands. “Dr. Reddy is a star researcher at WPTRC with an excellent international reputation for research in his field,” says Greg Wiecko, associate director of the Western Pacific Tropical Research Center. A chemical ecologist and entomologist with over 25 years of experience in entomological research and a strong background in IPM (Integrated Pest Management), Dr. Reddy serves as Subject Editor for the journals, Environmental Entomology and Annals of the Entomological Society of America and as Associate Editor for Florida Entomologist. He is also co-author of the book Biological Control of Tropical Weeds using Arthropods, which was recently published by Cambridge University Press. For further information contact: Dr. Reddy at reddy@uguam.uog.edu 
MEETING/CONFERENCE ANNOUNCEMENTS/NEWS:
International Greening Education Event in Karlsruhe, Germany (About Ecologizing Education) A three-day International Seminar on Greening Education will be held from 30th September to 2nd October 2009 in the "green" city of Karlsruhe, Germany. This event will take education and environmental policy makers, government and non-governmental organisations, education institutions, teachers, international agencies and environmental professionals through the need for greening education and then discuss effective initiatives that governments, education institutions and development organisations need to take and can take to provide sustainable knowledge, skills, values and practices in the classrooms and in the communities.
Further to the knowledge sharing on greening education including topics such as ecologizing curriculum (incorporating sustainability in curriculum), greening delivery of courses (sustainability compatible education delivery) and low carbon education institutions; the upcoming event also provides an excellent networking opportunity with education institutions, international agencies, governmental and non-governmental organisations, sustainable development practitioners and other stakeholders in Europe and beyond. You are cordially invited to attend this international event and/ or nominate the member(s) of your institution. For further information, please see the event details at: 

http://www.etechgermany.com/GreeningEducationEvent.pdf
Organising Team Greening Education Event
Etech Germany Program

Dürkheimer Str. 24

D - 76187 Karlsruhe

Tel.: 0049-721- 476 89 16

Fax.: 0049-721- 476 89 53
Email: mail@etechgermany.com
Web: www.etechgermany.com 

Invasive Species Management, 19-23 October 2009. A course for species conservation practitioners & educators “Durrell Wildlife Conservation Trust, International Training Centre
Invasive Species Management is a 5-day course designed to give invasive species professionals the basic tools required to plan effective invasive species management activities. It brings together lessons learned from the field in a range of situations in a concise and practical format. The course is designed for decision makers (policy, management and planning), conservation practitioners and project planners working primarily on invasive plants and vertebrates in terrestrial ecosystems around the world; principles will also be applicable to aquatic invasive species and ecosystems. Particular focus will be given to island systems.

At the end of the training participants will be able to:

· Describe the impacts of invasive species to both biodiversity and sustainable livelihoods

· Discuss the comparative merits, challenges and resources needed for the various management options (eradication, control, containment) and explain why eradications are essential
· Demonstrate an understanding of the principles of invasive species management planning 
· Select and justify the management technique(s) appropriate to different situations 
· Explain the need for effective bio-security
· Demonstrate the tools available and discuss the issues involved in the prioritisation of species and sites for action 
· Draft a comprehensive project plan, including monitoring and evaluation 
· Identify and propose mitigation actions for likely problems (biological, social and economic)
The total cost of the course is £1,000, which includes the course fee, accommodation and subsistence. Some scholarships are available for participants from developing countries.
Submit an application form to itc@durrell.org or jill.key@durrell.org, together with a recent CV and letter of support from a senior member of staff from within the organization for which you work. Further Information and application forms are available at www.durrell.org/Conservation/Training. Deadline for applications is 31 July 2009”

International invasive ant management workshop: Announcing a three day workshop on the management of invasive ants to be held in Darwin, Australia on 27-29 April 2010. This focused workshop aims to facilitate networking among people involved in invasive ant management, as well as to improve the incorporation of research and ant biology into management. The workshop will be hosted by CSIRO, with accommodation at the Mirambeena resort within Darwin city. This workshop will be limited to 60 people due to restricted facility size. As such, priority will be given to people who are actively involved in decision making and ground work of invasive ant management, especially eradication programs. Participants will be expected to provide a brief (max. 5 minute) presentation of themselves and their work, and are also encouraged to propose a longer talk (15-20 minutes) of any aspect of invasive ant management that they deem of relevance to the workshop. Details of this workshop are yet to be finalized, and more information will be provided as soon as possible. For planning purposes, the cost of the workshop will be under AU$1500 per person, which includes accommodation.

The Island Invasives Conference to be held in Auckland, New Zealand, in February 2010 is now open for registrations. Go to http://www.cbb.org.nz/conferences.asp to read the updated information and proceed to the payments page. If you are considering presentation of a paper, remember the deadline for abstracts is 31 August. Details about abstracts and papers are in the web page and files attached to that.

Dick Veitch

Conference Manager.

Alien and native vectors - risks for human and animal health 29-31 October 2009

Joint conference of the Deutsche Gesellschaft fr Medizinische Entomologie und Acarologie (DGMEA) and the Biodiversity and Climate Research Centre (BiK-F) Annual meeting of DGMEA Venue: Senckenberg Research Institute and Natural History Museum, Senckenberganlage 25, 60325 Frankfurt am Main, Germany

Information and registration: http://www.senckenberg.de/root/index.php?page_id=4601
Dr. Ulrich Kuch

Medical Biodiversity Group

Biodiversity and Climate Research Centre (BiK-F) Senckenberganlage 25

60325 Frankfurt am Main

Germany

http://www.bik-f.de
FIRST ANNOUNCEMENT AND CALL FOR EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST Combined workshops:

8th International Workshop on Biological Control and Management of Chromolaena odorata and Other Eupatorieae Workshop on Management of Parthenium hysterophorus Nairobi, Kenya, October 2010
Dr Costas Zachariades

ARC-PPRI, Private Bag X6006, Hilton, 3245 South Africa

Tel 033-3559418, cell 0833152100, fax 033-3559423

Alternative e-mail costaszach@yahoo.co.uk 
NEWS FROM PARTNERS/OTHERS:
IUCN Biofuel and Invasives Guidelines: Last April, the IUCN Eastern and Southern Africa Regional Office of Nairobi has hosted a workshop on biofuels and alien species, where a number of risks and deficits associated to the ongoing bio-fuel developments in the region have been identified.
An outcome of the workshop has been the drafting of guidelines on this emerging issue. The document, which is currently being circulated for further consultation, is available for download on both IUCN’s and GISP’s websites: 
http://www..iucn.org/about/work/initiatives/energy_welcome/energy_impacts/energy_bioenergy/?3585/invasivesbiofuelsguidelinescomment 

http://www.gisp.org/whatsnew/docs/IUCNBiofuels_IASdraft.pdf If you have any comment or suggestion, please send them to energy@iucn.org so that these can be taken into account in the finalisation of the guidelines.
Piero Genovesi (Papik) PhD

Chair IUCN SSC Invasive Species Specialist Group www.issg.org
ISPRA (Institute for Environmental Protection and Research) 

Via Ca' Fornacetta 9 I-40064 Ozzano Emilia BO Italy

tel +39 051 6512228 / 06 50074170 fax +39 051 796628

Rome +39 06 50074170
A new version of the Pacific Island Ecosystems at Risk (PIER) web site was posted on 10 July. New to this version of PIER are a complete update of invasive plant species in the Galapagos Islands and on Rapa Nui (Easter) Island, updates to the Marquesas Islands and Wallis Island, and the report on the invasive plant survey of Palau in 2008. A number of new species have been added. As requested, a list of species by family is now available in addition to the listings by scientific name, common name, location, etc. PIER has information on almost 1500 invasive plant species known or suspected to be threats to Pacific ecosystems and is available at http://www.hear.org/pier/. Suggestions for additional species that should be listed are welcomed.

Jim Space

PIER Program Manager

U.S. Forest Service

Institute of Pacific Islands Forestry

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES:
The Ramsar Secretariat welcomes applications for the position of Intern/Assistant Advisor for the Asia-Oceania region, a 12-month posting (possibly extendable up to 18 months) in the Ramsar Secretariat in Switzerland to begin in mid-February 2010 (the expected start date of 11 January 2010 mentioned in the online announcement is incorrect). IUCN, the International Union for Conservation of Nature, provides administrative services for the Ramsar Convention, and more information and online application for this post is available on the IUCN website at: http://hrms.iucn.org/iresy/index.cfm?event=vac.show&vacId=126 

Here is a great funding opportunity for overseas conservationists: Whitley Award
http://www.whitleyaward.org/application_process.php Deadline end of October, 2009.
The NOAA International Coral Grant Program announces Fiscal Year 2010 Grant Opportunity:
PROGRAM PRIORITIES: This Program solicits proposals under three funding categories: 1) Support Planning for Effective Marine Protected Area Management; 2) Encourage the Development of National Networks of Marine Protected Areas in the Wider Caribbean, Bermuda, Brazil, Southeast Asia, and the South Pacific; and 3) Promote Regional Socio-Economic Training and Monitoring in Coral Reef Management in the Wider Caribbean, Brazil, Bermuda, the Western Indian Ocean, the Red Sea, the South Pacific, South Asia, and Southeast Asia. Each funding category has specific applicant and project eligibility criteria.

DUE DATE FOR APPLICATIONS: Pre-applications must be submitted by 5 p.m., U.S. Eastern Time, November 9, 2009, preferably by email to coral.grants@noaa.gov. Final applications, by invitation only, must be received by 5 p.m., U.S. Eastern Time, on February 17, 2010 through www.grants.gov.

ELIGIBILITY: Eligible applicants include institutions of higher education, U.S. and international non-profit organizations, and commercial organizations. U.S. federal agencies and individuals are not eligible. For specific country eligibility per category please refer to individual category descriptions in Section V of the Federal Funding Opportunity (FFO). Eligible countries are defined in Section III.A. of the FFO. The proposed work must be conducted at a non-U.S. site.

TYPICAL AWARDS: Up to approximately $1,000,000 may be available in FY 2010 to support grants under this program. Approximately $75,000-$100,000 may be allocated to each of the three project categories listed below, with the following award ranges: 
1. Planning for Effective Marine Protected Area Management: Single sites: up to $50,000; Multiple sites: up to $80,000;

2. MPA National Networks: $40,000-$50,000;
3. Regional Socio-Economic Monitoring projects: $20,000 - $40,000.
Funding will be subject to the availability of Federal appropriations.

COST SHARING OR MATCH REQUIREMENTS: Coral conservation projects funded under this program require a 1:1 match. Matching funds must be from non-Federal sources and can include in-kind contributions and other non-cash support. Please refer to section III.B. Cost Sharing or Matching Requirement of the FFO for information on match waiver request requirements.

FULL FUNDING ANNOUNCEMENT: For details on each priority category, please refer to the full Federal Funding Opportunity announcement found at http://www.grants.gov. Search for Funding Opportunity Number NOAA-NOS-IPO-2010-2001840. Please be aware that the PRE-application is NOT to be submitted through this web site but by email to coral.grants@noaa.gov.

FOR FURTHER QUESTIONS PLEASE WRITE TO: International.coral.grants@noaa.gov.

50,000-200,000/year up to 5 yr funding.
http://www.climate.noaa.gov/opportunities/2010/pdf/FY10_FFO_FINAL.pdf 
ex.7. Regional Integrated Sciences and Assessments (RISA): The Regional Integrated Sciences and Assessments (RISA) program supports integrated, place-based research across a range of social, natural, and physical science disciplines to expand decision makers’ options in the face of climate change and variability at the regional level. It does this in a manner that is cognizant of and analyzes the context decision-makers function within and the constraints they face in managing their climate sensitive resources. RISA possesses three distinct qualities: (1) fostering interdisciplinary research and assessment synthesis; (2) improving our understanding of and bridging the gap among climatic, environmental and societal interactions on different temporal and spatial scales; and (3) contributing to regional decision support and climate information service.

2009 Birdfair/RSPB Research Fund for Endangered Birds applications: We are pleased to announce the opening of the 2009 call for applications to the Birdfair/RSPB Research Fund for Endangered Birds. This will close on 30 September and successful applicants informed before December 2009. As before, the fund provides up to $2,000 to researchers working on birds listed by IUCN as Endangered or Critically Endangered, and now includes species listed as Data Deficient. An application form can be downloaded from http://www.rspb.org.uk/ourwork/science/international/smallgrants/endangeredbirdgrants.asp or from me by email request. Please send this email to anyone you think might be interested in applying.
ENRTP Priority 2 / Lot 2 : Climate Change in non-ENPI countries

Type of actions eligible for financing: Actions in island or coastal regions that support local authorities or authorities at sub-national level in designing and implementing local climate change action plans, dealing primarily with adaptation and disaster risk reduction (DRR) but potentially also including mitigation components (low-carbon developing paths), in particular through:

· Assessment of vulnerability;

· Capacity development of the different stakeholders;

· Design and implementation of multi-sector action plans/strategies, including networking and transfer of technologies;

· Cooperation on a coordinated approach with neighbouring regions/countries on disaster risk reduction.

Expected results:

· Better understanding of actual and practical ways of addressing climate change mitigation and adaptation, in particular in relation to the integration of climate change in beneficiary countries' development strategies and activities at the local/decentralized levels.

· Enhanced development and adoption of suitable technologies/methodologies for adaptation and mitigation.
· Better understanding and development of pilot experiences on the integration of climate change in planning at the local level.
· Enhanced capacities of local authorities in understanding climate change issues, planning and integration in local development strategies and plans.
· Enhanced capacities of authorities to work with other local authorities on disaster risk reduction.
· Enhanced capacity to disseminate results to stakeholders and gain their cooperation.

Size of EC grant: Minimum € 750 000 - Maximum € 2 500 000
ENPI: European Neighbourhood Partnership Instrument http://ec.europa.eu/world/enp/index_en.htm Please also refer to EC Communication COM(2007)540 "Building a global climate change alliance" http://ec.europa.eu/development/icenter/repository/env_cc_GACC_com2007_0540_en.pdf
AUSTRALIA ANNOUNCES FUNDING PRIORITIES FOR PACIFIC CLIMATE CHANGE ADAPTATION: The Minister for Foreign Affairs, Stephen Smith, and the Minister for Climate Change and Water, Penny Wong, today announced funding priorities to assist Pacific Island countries to meet the immediate challenges of climate change. The Government has previously announced $150 million for the International Climate Change Adaptation Initiative. The Initiative aims to meet high priority climate adaptation needs in vulnerable countries in our region.

Of this $150 million Initiative, $75 million has previously been allocated and $50 million is being allocated today. Of this $50 million, $25 million will be allocated to help implement high priority, practical adaptation programs in Pacific island countries, including:
· working with the agricultural sector to address food security issues;

· protecting water supplies and essential infrastructure;

· improving coastal zone management to increase the resilience of coastal areas and community settlements to climate change; and

· supporting disaster preparedness and disaster risk reduction programs.
A further $12 million will be provided for the Pacific Adaptation Strategy Assistance Program to strengthen the capacity of Pacific Island countries to assess their vulnerabilities to climate change and develop adaptation strategies. This will help Pacific Island countries to build the skills and knowledge they need for long-term decision making to prepare for climate change. Australia will also contribute:

· $6 million to support Pacific regional organisations to undertake adaptation work on issues such as fisheries management and crop diversity;

· $4.3 million investment will be made upgrading sea level monitoring stations in Pacific countries; and 

· $2.7 million will be spent in partnership with non-government organisations working on adaptation in the region.

Australia is committed to decisive action on climate change both at home and globally, and recognises that building resilience to climate change is critically important for vulnerable countries in the Pacific. Of the $75 million previously allocated, amounts include:

· $14.8m of funding for the Pacific announced by the Prime Minister at last year’s Forum in Niue;

· $20m for the Pacific Climate Change Science Program; and

· $40m for the World Bank’s Pilot Programme for Climate Resilience.

For more information please visit www.ausaid.gov.au/keyaid/adaptation.cfm 

AVAILABLE NEWSLETTERS/REPORTS: The following newsletters, flyers and reports are also available as a PDF through PILN upon request and also at the PILN webpage found at www.sprep.org: 
1. PII Newsletter August, 2009
2. IslandNet August, 2009

3. Seacology Newsletter August, 2009
INTERSTING NEWS/LINKS/WEBSITES:
Invasive Categories Information: Current experiences from Hawaii are documented here:

http://www.botany.hawaii.edu/faculty/duffy/techr/166/ 

especially chapter 2: http://www.botany.hawaii.edu/faculty/duffy/techr/166/02.pdf
SEE Also the following: http://www.issg.org/Animal%20Imports%20Webpage/Resources/Resources.html or http://www.issg.org/Animal%20Imports%20Webpage/AnimalImports.html
The assessment of risk of organisms into Australia is conducted in accordance with the Australian Quarantine and Inspection Service (AQIS) Risk analysis handbook, the latest edition being a revision of the 2007 edition:

http://www.daff.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/1177833/IRA_handbook_2009_FINAL_FOR_WEB.pdf
In specific terms the National weed strategy which has been developed using this system is at - http://www.weeds.org.au/nws.htm this lists the weeds of national importance.

Specific methodologies that have been used to revise legislative lists of weeds within the Quarantine legislation, which controls the importation of plants and seeds into the country, have been undertaken using the Weed Risk Assessment model – http://www.daff.gov.au/ba/reviews/weeds/system
This system of weed assessment has also been adopted at a global level by FAO - ftp://ftp.fao.org/docrep/fao/009/y5885e/y5885e00.pdf and has been extensively used by PIER and HEAR in putting together their databases.

And in addition a weed management guideline has also been developed, both have been based on the AQIS model found at: http://www.fao.org/fileadmin/templates/agphome/documents/Biodiversity-pollination/Weeds/Docs/FAO_procedure_for_post-border_weed_risk_m.pdf 
Comments on the problems of weed assessment in developing countries have been identified in the paper by Williams - http://www..fao.org/DOCREP/006/y5031e/y5031e05.htm#bm05
In terms of invasive animals the main publication that outlines risks in Australia and New Zealand is - Bomford, M. (2008). Risk assessment models for establishment of exotic vertebrates in Australia and New Zealand. Invasive Animals Cooperative Research Centre, Canberra.

http://www.issg.org/Animal%20Imports%20Webpage/Resources/Resources.html This is a useful publication in that it rates the invasiveness of a wide range of animals for those that have invaded and those that have failed to invade.
Prevention, early detection and containment of invasive, non-native plants in the Hawaiian Islands: current efforts and needs.  Technical Report #166. Kueffer, C. and L. Loope (Editors). August 2009. This report presents summaries of current achievements and processes and tools in place and a number of opinions on future perspectives, highlighting some of the main current issues for an effective biosecurity system against invasive plant species in the Hawaiian Islands. http://www.botany.hawaii.edu/faculty/duffy/techr/166 
Insects' Biological Clocks can be Used Against Them: A team of researchers from the Oregon State University in the U.S. found that insect's biological clocks can be used to make them more susceptible to pesticides at specific times of the day. Louisa Hooven and colleagues, in a paper published by PLoS ONE, detail how circadian rhythms coordinate xenobiotic metabolizing genes, or genes responsible for breaking down toxic substances such as pesticides. The researchers examined daily profiles of enzyme activity (glutathione-S-transferase and uridine 5′-diphosphoglucosyltransferase) and dose responses to the pesticides propoxur, deltamethrin, fipronil, and malathion in the model organism Drosophila melanogaster. 

The researchers discovered that insect defenses against two commonly used pesticides, propoxur and fipronil, were strongest during mid-day, and weakest around dawn, dusk or the middle of the night. "We found that it took a triple dose of one pesticide to have the same lethal effect on fruit flies at the time of day their defenses were strongest, compared to when they were weakest," explains Hooven. "A different pesticide took twice the dose. This makes it pretty clear that the time of day of an exposure to a pesticide can make a huge difference in its effectiveness." 

"Our study strongly suggests that time of day should be included in insect control strategies and human risk assessment of chemical exposures, including pesticides," the researchers wrote in the paper. The findings may prove to be useful in programs of integrated pest management (IPM), which aim to minimize pesticide use, prevent development of resistance to pesticides and enhance the effectiveness of an insect control program. Read the paper published by PLoS ONE at http://dx.doi.org/10.1371/journal.pone.0006469 
FAO: Weeds are Farmers' Enemy Number One: Food security faces risk not just from floods, droughts, pests and diseases but also from an unnoticed threat: weeds. According to a report by the UN Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO), weeds are causing USD 95 billion a year in lost food production worldwide. At today's prices, this translates into some 380 million tons of wheat, or more than half of world production expected in 2009. FAO estimated that out of this USD 95 billion, 70 billion or more than 70 percent is lost in poor countries. FAO's weed expert, Ricardo Labrada-Romero said weeds do not grab attention as much as droughts, insects and diseases because they are not very spectacular. "Weeds are different," says Labrada-Romero. "They play havoc quietly all year round, year after year." Some weed species can not only lead to complete crop failure but also make fields infertile for many years. Weeds are the number one cause of stagnating yields and production particularly in Africa. "With only manual labor available, African smallholders need to weed every day and that means a family physically can't handle more than 1-1.5 hectares," Labrada-Romero explains. "But proper management would allow them to farm more land and grow more food." Farmers need to apply a range of measures to tackle the problem, including crop rotation, use of certified, quality seeds, soil solarization, or the use of polyethylene plastic to increase soil temperatures during the hot summer months, and the use of biological control methods. Read the original story at http://www.fao.org/news/story/en/item/29402/icode/
2009 Hawaii Conservation Conference talks available online (video): Some of the talks presented at the 2009 Hawaii Conservation Conference are now available online as video presentations: http://hawaiiconservation.org/2009hcc_presentations.asp These will be of particular interest to those of you interested in global climate change (especially as it affects islands).
Maps serve as a guideline for where to establish Marine Protected Areas. “The maps clearly identify which areas in this region need protection”, added Halim. “WWF is calling for the establishment of a network of Marine Protected Areas (MPAs) that encompass these locations as part of the new six nations Coral Triangle Initiative (CTI) and for turtles to be made a priority under The Association of Southeast Asian Nations Wildlife Enforcement Network (ASEAN-WEN).”Full story and source: http://www.panda.org/wwf_news/?170981/Maps-reveal-secret-life-of-marine-turtles-in-urgent-need-of-protection 
Layoffs could leave Maui vulnerable to alien species: 
http://www.mauinews.com/page/content.detail/id/522082.html?nav=10
IslandNet: Please refer all your PILN readers who may be interested to the islandNet website found at: http://www.feral.org.au/content/IslandNet/Subscribe.cfm
Plant Essential Oil Eyed as Mosquito, Ant Repellent: ARS News Service Agricultural Research Service, USDA Sharon Durham, (301) 504-1611, sharon.durham@ars.usda.gov August 24, 2009 View this report online, plus photos and related stories, at www.ars.usda.gov/is/pr
Please let me have details of any work and/or actions you are planning and would like to include in next months posting due out SEPTEMBER 30, 2009. Also your comments and suggestions on the Soundbites are always welcome. SOIFUA
Mark J. Bonin Interim Coordinator
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